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                                                                                                The Manse

                                                                                                   October 2010

Dear Friends,

    This, the second magazine of the winter’s session comes in a time of cutbacks and re-adjustment both in our national life and in the life of the Church. The full effects of the chancellor’s announcements will not be felt until the cuts take place but the warnings that these will affect the poorest in the community must alert us to be aware of those around us who are in need. 

In the life of the Church the 20-20 Vision Project agreed by the General Assembly last year is now beginning to be put in place. The project involves refocusing the life and ministries of the church on mission. Within the project there are four components: The Priority Areas Action Plan, A Review of Training for Ministries, A Place for Hope (transforming conflict situations in Churches into places of reconciliation) and Developing Sustainable Ministries (planning for mission with purpose, variety and financial responsibility). It is this last part which will impact on many congregations. 

Nationally we have been told that we cannot afford to pay any more than 1000 ministries( that is 750 full time ministers and 250 deacons, youth workers parish assistants and the like) One of the tasks is to share 750 equitably throughout the country and to that end Greenock and Paisley have to reduce the number of ministers by about 14. This will be done by retirements and ministers moving, - no-one can force a minister to leave. A conference has been arranged for the beginning of November to discuss with congregations what should be the priority for determining where the ministers are needed and without doubt one of the main priorities will be mission. When it comes to the final decisions we will have to justify why we should remain and one of the questions will be, what do we do to promote the mission of the Church to those who are not yet members?  

As we approach the Christmas season it would be good if we could all take seriously the call to go into the world and make disciples. There are many people who have rarely been inside a Church and many of these people would say one of the reasons is that they have never been invited. We have now put in place the two morning services on most Sundays and it would be great if we could offer that invitation and bring someone new with us. Christmas time gives us a great opportunity to share our faith for we know the story and we know the carols.

As we enter this season of Advent, a time of joyful expectation we look to the future in glorious hope, preparing and working until the day of our Lord’s coming again. A recent sermon quoted Luke’s gospel ‘when the Son of Man returns will He find faith on earth’. We can help to make sure that He does.

May God bless you all

Bill Hewitt

Greenock Westburn Church Web Site
 

Have you put your syllabus,  planned winter activities, or interesting comments about your organisation or group on your web page. If not it may look as though you’re not doing anything interesting.   Have you looked at your page on the web, can you make it more interesting, add photographs, make comments, ask one of your members to write about what it is they enjoy about your group.  Jim Bell will be happy to update your page. 
A similar invitation is made to any church member who feels that they can assist in making the web site more interesting. 

Our church web site can be found at - http://www.greenockwestburn.org.uk/   Please visit it and view it's contents.
 

 

Further information can obtained from Jim Bell ( 01475 799381 or all.the.bells@ntlworld.com )
 Life and Work
Life and Work is available on the last Sunday of every month priced £1.60
Subscriptions available.
 Please contact Shelagh Hendry Tele. 794667.
Delivery can be arranged if you are unable to get to church.
CHURCH NEWS BOOK

The Church News Book can be found on the table at the front of the Church, please use this as a communication to help keep the minister informed of anyone who is ill or in hospital, or of any news of ‘big’ birthdays and anniversaries.

Be sure to add the person’s address even if they are in hospital, it is also helpful if you sign your entry .
Pastoral Care Committee

1. Harvest Thanksgiving was on Sunday, 26th September 2010 and the Committee would like to thank all the folks who delivered gifts to the members who are housebound, in hospital and in nursing homes. A total of 120 gifts were delivered.


2. Church Visitors – If you are interested, please contact Bill Dempster, Ruth Gillies or any member of the Pastoral Care Committee.


3. Next meeting of the Committee will be held on Friday, 5th November at 2.30pm in the Blue Room.


Bill Dempster
    REPORT OF PRESBYTERY OF GREENOCK AND PAISLEY                                      
.                               SEP/OCT 2010
NOTICES: 450TH Anniversary of the Reformation – an ecumenical service will take place in Paisley Abbey Tue 30th Nov at 7.30 pm. Congregations are welcome to attend.

Prisoners’ week is 21st to 28th Nov.

“Outrage Conference” organised by Renfrewshire Womens’ Assoc. is on 25th Nov in Paisley Town Hall.  This to raise awareness of domestic violence and promote positive responses i.e. “Don’t get angry – get active!” 

 tel:- STAR PROJECT 0141 889 5850
COMMITTEE REPORTS
BUSINESS:  Thanked adult trainers K Paton and J Taylor for their work in recent years and discharges them from their duties.

Presbytery approved appointment of Mrs Moira Hellyer as Rep elder for St. Margaret’s on retirement of Mrs Dorothy Gardner.

PRESBYTERY PLAN

The existing Presbytery Plan is suspended.

Proceedings in all current vacancies that had permission to call are stopped with immediate effect.

Presbytery Plan Review Committee will consult with all affected congregations and report back to Presbytery.

Any new calls will be on “Five year Conformable Reviewable Tenure “

Presbytery agreed to negotiate a Basis of Union with the congregations of Greenock :Ardgowan, Finnart St Paul’s and Old West Kirk in accordance with the Pres. Plan as amended and remitted the task of conferring with local parties to the Presbytery Plan Review Committee.

MINISTRY: Rev I Fraser was appointed as locum at Greenock: Ardgowan.

PROPERTY: The Kirk Session of St.Margaret’s were refused permission to sell their manse and instructed to consider letting the manse until the Presbytery Plan regarding the future St. Margaret’s has been reviewed. Rev Andrew MacLean anticipated that the that the short term future of St.Margaret’s  would be the appointment of some form of ministry and long tem a shared ministry with a neighbouring parish.
COMMUNITY INTERESTS: Street Pastors –in Paisley there are 25 from a variety
Of churches and they are still in need of volunteers. If interested phone Rev Peter Gill on 0141 884 4429.

ZIMBABWE:  £5,400 is to be sent to David Livingstone School to drill a borehole to ensure all the school’s water needs are met and also those of proposed clinic.

Presbytery commended the generosity of the congregations who contributed.
Margaret Crawford

Presbytery Elder
Church Flowers

Once again I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who over the year have contributed to the church flowers: - Donors, Arrangers and those who deliver. Without these people the church would not have floral displays in the sanctuary Sunday by Sunday and members of the congregation would not benefit. 

The Calendar for 2011 for donors and deliverers will be available from Sunday 5th December when anyone who wishes can add their name on the respective list. If you are unable to attend church you can either contact me (Tel No 725451), Linda Murray (Tel No 796736) or ask your elder to forward details. 

I would like to ask members who attend church to please consider putting their name on the sheet for delivery as this past year it has been very disappointing with the number volunteering to take on this task. With a congregation our size surely it should be possible to get people to deliver flowers without putting a plea for help in the order of service Sunday by Sunday.

 Patricia Robertson

[image: image6.wmf]      TIME FOR PRAYER

On a recent trip to York I had an opportunity to visit the awe- inspiring York Minster, which is the biggest medieval gothic cathedral in northern Europe. For centuries, people have been flocking to this place, whether as pilgrims to participate in worship or as tourists to admire the magnificent structure and its many treasures. People are made welcome to visit the Minster, but are also reminded that its principal function is as a place of worship, and are encouraged to offer a prayer while present. As is pointed out, prayer has been offered to God on this site for almost 1000 years. For those who wish some support in putting prayerful thoughts into words, a prayer by Alcuin is suggested. Alcuin was a scholar at the court of the Emperor Charlemagne, but he hailed originally from York. He is credited with having developed materials to help worshippers to pray more meaningfully. I have mentioned Alcuin before in this column, and I am happy to have this opportunity to do so again. Here are the words of the recommended prayer.

Eternal light, shine in our hearts,

Eternal goodness, deliver us from evil,

Eternal power, be our support,

Eternal wisdom, scatter the darkness of our ignorance,

Eternal pity, have mercy on us,

That with all our heart and mind

And soul and strength

We may seek your face,

And be brought by your infinite mercy

To your holy presence. Amen.

Douglas Scott

WESTBURN CHURCH CRADLE ROLL

Since the inception of Westburn Church in 2007 there have been nearly 30 Christenings.  On the day of Baptisms the Creche is particularly busy with visiting children.  This year on regular Sundays we have several regular attendees.  In addition to our “regulars” we have welcomed several grandchildren of our congregation.

The current Westburn Church Cradle Roll Scroll is being framed and will be displayed in the foyer as soon as this is completed.

The Creche is for children under 3 years old, although some of our older children still like to come and visit us from time to time.  To keep our toys current, and in a safe condition, we have invested in a new Early Learning Centre Pram and Garage, which are suitable for the under 3’s.

The Creche is in the Lounge, and operates every Sunday during the 11 o’clock Church service.  It has a rota of volunteers, with 2 volunteers on duty each Sunday.  The Creche is always seeking new volunteers to join the Rota system. 

 If you wish further information or wish to join, please speak to Fiona Crossan, Tel No:  805825 or email: Fiona.Crossan@sky.com
WEEKLY FREEWILL OFFERING
Along with your magazine, members who contribute through the Weekly Freewill Offering Scheme should have received their new set of envelopes for 2011. 

If you do not receive your envelopes, please contact me as soon as possible at Tel- 720554
John H Munro

WFO Treasurer
Report from Venda

Sue Anne sends this report of the new child the Church is sponsoring.

Tshlidzi Mudau was born on 10th June 2006. She lives in Fondwe village with her mother, 2 older sisters aged 16 and 19 years, and 2 older brothers aged 9 and 13 years. Her mother, Cate, was diagnosed HIV+ in 2007, and began the ARV treatment in 2008. She is a regular member of the Vhutshilo HIV+ support group. The 9 year old boy is also HIV+ and he attends our special ARV workshops for children. After months of refusing to accept the fact that Tshilidzi was probably also HIV+, we eventually persuaded Cate to get tests done as the child was always sick and had bad ear infections (usually an indication of HIV). The tests came back positive, and this little girl started the strict ARV drug regime a few months ago. Her health has since improved dramatically, and she is much happier. Although she is too young to attend the ARV workshops with her brother, Cate comes to the workshops held for caregivers of HIV+ children.  

The father abandoned this family when Tshilidzi was born, found work in Johannesburg and started another family. Sometimes he would visit, and then Cate could not leave the house as he would abuse the older daughters. We sent a Social worker to assess the situation, and the police gave him a warning. He disappeared for a long time and then fell ill with full blown AIDS, and came home for Cate to look after him. He refuses to go on the ARV drugs and is constantly in and out of the local hospital.

This family survives on the child care grants (approx R450.00 per month) and Cate is unable to get a job as she is either looking after her sick husband, or worried about leaving him on his own with his daughters.

Many thanks for helping Tshilidzi and this family.

Warm regards 

Sue-Anne

                            VISIT  TO  VENDA
This Summer five members of our congregation went on a trip to South Africa.  The main object of this trip was to visit Vhutshilo Mountain School in Venda.   Our Session Clerk Stuart Robertson was making a return visit , he along with others from our area attended the official opening of the school and it was always Stuart’s wish and intention to return.  Les and Monica Mc Neill were also making a return visit, their son Fraser has been involved with Venda and the school project from the beginning so it was good that Fraser was on site to welcome and escort our Westburn visitors. Stuart, Les and Monica were delighted to catch up with Suzie , Wha Wha and other friends and to see and appreciate the ongoing work and changes since their last visit.  For Patricia Robertson and Campbell Snoddy it was their first visit and I think it would be fair to say that they too are delighted to see things in person and possibly hope to return one day.  All of the group had a great visit, enjoyed taking part in life at the school and took the children for a day out .
In October Monica and Patricia gave a presentation at Sunday Worship giving their account of their visit, here is what they had to say.

Monica writes

On 30th August, Stuart and Patricia Robertson, Campbell Snoddy, Les and I (or the Famous Five as we were called), left Glasgow on our long journey, to visit Vhutshilo Mountain School in Venda. 24 hours later, we arrived.
When Les and I remembered the caravan with 8 children, which was the school when we were last there in 2004, and looked at the building which now has 73 children, it really was quite emotional.
Our days at the school started early. The children start to arrive around 7.30.a.m. and once they are all assembled, they have morning devotions and then breakfast. As in the begining, good food is still a vital part of the school day and it is heartwarming to see 73 little faces enjoying every mouthful.
The children now range from 10months to 7years. At 7, a child then moves on to state primary school.
Susie now employs 3 teachers. Florence, who has the older children, Constance who has the 4-5 year olds and Dora, who has the babies. At the moment, there are 38 in this class. Can you just imagine! 
Susie now spends a lot of her time concentrating on outreach work within the community. This involves working with the extended families of children in the school or with children who have moved on but still desperately need support. Her commitment is tireless and her enthusiasm inspiring.
It was wonderful to see the result of all the fundraising which so many people here in Westburn contributed to.
This school has changed so many little lives.
Susie sends her love and grateful thanks to everyone for their continued support of the school.
Patricia’s Impression of Venda
This was my first visit to Venda, I was unsure of what I would find, in particular the food. This was unfounded as on this visit we were catering for ourselves which meant we were eating what we were used to. The last time Stuart (Session Clerk) was out in Venda he was eating what the local were eating and I didn’t fancy it.
I had heard plenty about the school but it is different when you are there in person. When I think of our local schools compared to those in Venda we are very fortunate although some of our schools require some attention. The school in Venda is new compared to some of our schools but it is very basic but those who are working in the school are happy with what they have. 

Here the schools have up to date equipment and usually plenty storage not so in Venda, equipment, books etc are kept on top of worktops, in boxes or lying around. Not all the computers for the older pupils ( to encourage them to gain keyboarding skills) are working and they are not up to date, when I think what was discarded when local schools were refurbished and thrown out it seems so unfair. Although I’m aware of the cost it would have been to send them out to Venda.  If our pupils saw them they would laugh as they look as if they have come out the ark. 

Everyone is happy with what they have although many of the toys they children play are broken.

The picture that comes to mind is the children playing on trikes which don’t 

have 3 wheels but do they care, no, they play on them nevertheless because they are enjoying themselves

At present there are 73 children in the school, local parents and teachers would be up in arms regarding the number of pupils in a class divided into three classes the youngest children are in the nursery class comprising over 30 pupils with 1 teacher. 

Within the school there are 2 pupils who have additional support needs as we would call it in the UK – one with physical difficulties in that she is in a wheelchair (not in good condition) and requires help with many tasks and another who has Down’s Syndrome. The teacher of these pupils has no additional support in the class unlike here, but it was very heart-warming to see the rest of the pupils looking out for them and each other. 

Another subject talked about in this country is discipline – it is a known fact 

that there are pupils who can disrupt a lesson but this is not apparent in Venda

the teacher puts up her hand and the class became quiet until they are told what to do, when they come in after break it was the same they obeyed instructions to form an orderly line – no-one pushed to get in first. In the dining room when they went for food they all started to eat at the same time once everyone had been served. They certainly could teach some of our pupils how to behave.

They were always happy and smiling – it was difficult to do something with one pupil because before you knew it they were all gathered round you. 

The weather was good when we were there and we were wearing shorts and t-shirts (I know that is a sight for sore eyes) some of the pupils were amazed at the hairs on Les McNeill’s arms and legs and  before long they were all over to rub his arms and legs probably because they had never seen anything like this before (a white man with hairs which give him the look of dark skin). 

They may not have a lot compared to our schools but they certainly give a lot.  

Another aspect of the visit was to see the Outreach programme that Susie has started. 

Susie kits out the pupils and their siblings with clothes donated by friends and connections in Johannesburg and Kimberley. What’s left is sold to the villagers at the kiosk which is set up just within the school grounds – the money brought in helps to pay 3 wages to ladies working in the school who started as volunteers. Wait for it this wage is 300Rand or £30 a month 

The Session Clerk saw something he thought he would buy but decided against it as he felt it might have been the wrong size and it would have been too far to go to exchange it – what was it – a Kilmarnock Football Top for the minister. (I think another reason was he didn’t want to be accused of support another team with blue and white as their colours)

Another way outreach is being undertaken is the garden. 

The school lies in a fertile area and is able to grow its own vegetables/fruit – cabbage, carrots, spinach, tomatoes, beetroot and mangos.

This at the beginning was undertaken by volunteers again women but they now have a young man who helps with the harder work. One of the volunteers the week before our visit attended a course – the subject was cultivation to ensure that they could get the best out of the land. The pupils get fresh vegetables every day. The kitchen staff were seen picking cabbage and carrots to make coleslaw for the lunch – this is the first time I’ve had coleslaw where the ingredients were still in the ground 2 hours before it was on my plate – what I would term “fresh”. On Fridays the children get a parcel of vegetables to take home for the week-end. Extra veg is sold to the villagers from the kiosk and again generates income for the school. Susie tries very hard to be self sufficient.

She also stated that there are 4 things that are vital for people who are HIV positive:-

Regular medication

Good nutrition (this could be seen with the 2 meals they get daily at the school)

There should be no stress in their lives

They should have plenty of love

It is true to say that all 4 are very apparent at the school.

I’m glad I was given the opportunity to visit the school as it is more meaningful to see it first hand. It was a very humbling experience and I would hope to be able to return at a later date 

FIRST FRIDAY GROUP
The 2011 dates for The First Friday  Group  are  14th January,  4th February and 11th March.  Notice of speakers will be given in the Order of Service.
Andrew Borland

Patricia Robertson
Let’s do something nice for Christmas!

      – end October update

The response to the appeal for members of the Congregation to join in the knitting project for the Homeless has been excellent.   Over 30 Westburn members are now clicking- away at home.    Word has spread about the project and other folk from the Salvation Army, Craft clubs, Hospice staff and some individual knitters have joined in.

We look forward to receiving the hats, socks, gloves, etc by 28th November ready for the Gift Service on 12th December, before delivery to the Salvation Army.

More specific thanks later.

Doreen Borland









THE  GUILD

The Guild opened with an "At Home night". It was catching up with everyone since the close of last season. Everyone enjoyed their cup of tea and a chat. We had a good attendance on our first night and welcomed one new member. This was followed by a Serendipity evening which everyone enjoyed. On 19th October Presbyterial Council held there Autumn Rally in our Church. The speaker was our own minister Very Rev. W C Hewitt.

The Guild is holding a Coffee Morning on Saturday 13th November and tickets will soon be on sale.

 

Leadership team Co-ordinator

Senga Currie

Here is he Guild Syllabus for 2011, you are warmly welcomed to all or any of these meetings
GUILD SYLLABUS FOR 2011
January
 

11    My Moderatorial Year                Mrs. M. Hewitt
18    Mission - Brazil                           Rev I. & Mrs. F. Cameron
25    Chair Exercises                          Mrs. J. Currie
 

February
 

 1    Some customs are rather quaint    Mr. J. Glenny
 7 (Mon)  Presbyterial Council ABM in
        Hamilton Bardrainney
15    Glickman's Sweets
22    ABM and Bible Study                Very Rev W.C. Hewitt
 

March
 

 1    Breagh Yarns                                Mrs. I. Carmichael
 8    Presbyterial Council Spring
        Rally in Inverkip
15    Talking Newspaper                     Mr. R. Henderson
22    Antartica                                       Mrs. R. Chalmers
29    Closing Social                             Da Capo Singers
 
                    All meetings start at 7.30 pm
 
DETAILS OF THE GUILD PROJECTS.
ON THE OTHER SIDE

The Chief Executive of the Scottish Prison Service (SPS) John Ewing was a recent guest at the centre. As a result of his visit, he has asked that the centre be given a higher profile on the SPS website to highlight the excellent service to the community and the impact it has on the families.

The centre will be taking on a new project worker this month (October), partly paid for by money raised by the Guild.

The visitors’ centre has recently received a grant of almost £14,000 from the Duncan Carmichael Fund.

CrossReach: On the other side – Scotland

£77,394.75

A NEW HUNGER

The first donation from the Guild has enabled this project to take on some new commitments to projects overseas and they go forward in faith, trusting that they can continue to support them in their vital work over a number of years.

An example is in Aba Presbytery, Nigeria, where the church has facilitated a growing number of support groups for people living with HIV. At their meetings, members receive a month’s supply of nutritional supplements, and enjoy a balanced meal with safe drinking water.

HIV/AIDS Project: A New Hunger – Various Countries

£37,831.51

TERRIFY NO MORE

International Justice Mission: Terrify No More – Cambodia

£54,425.85

A PLACE FOR HOPE

Please continue to pray for this project as they seek to:

· establish a live network of people throughout Scotland committed to the work of peacemaking and reconciliation

· find a place recognised as a centre where resources can be assessed

· initiate a church-wide realisation of the importance of building communities of peace and reconciliation.

Ministries Council: A Place for Hope – UK

£21,436.46

MADAGASGAR MISSION RUN

In June 2010 MAF took some blind people at short notice to hospital for surgery. The flight took 25 minutes saving them a walk of four to five days over very difficult mountainous terrain.

In the period January to June 2010, MAF operated 8 flights, carried 113 passengers and flew 907kg of freight.

Mission Aviation Fellowship: Mission Run – Madagasgar

£ 39,540.26

 INTERFAITH ACTION IN ISRAEL AND PALESTINE

Ecumenical Accompaniment (EA) Programme

During the period January to June 2010, 48 EAs serves in the filed including 8 form the UK and 2 from Eire.

Rabbis for Human Rights (RHR)

RHR reported that a syllabus has now been developed for the first semester in the academic part of the project “Sisters for Peace” programme.

Jayyous Community Programme

The crèche which expects to have 20 to 25 babies this year has undergone some maintenance and has been newly decorated. 

The hope is to buy air conditioning units as temperatures this summer exceeded 40 degrees Celsius. The money received from the Guild is planned to prepare for the winter (bed covers etc) and fix the toilet.

World Mission: Interfaith Support – Israel/Palestine

£21,299.05

Total   £251,927

GOD Sends a Golden Day
Now and then in wintertime, 
when all is grim and grey

In between the storms and gales
GOD sends a golden day

A morning bright with skies of blue

That seem too lovely to be true.

Now and then in life’s dark times

Of sorrow and distress –

In between the tears there

Comes a flash of happiness

A loving word, a tender smile –

Making everything worthwhile.

Nowand then we’re given

Glimpses of a perfect love

Breaking through our hearts

Like sunlight from above

A sudden glory fills the sky

An unseen Presence by.   From Reflections by Patience Strong
The Story of a Christmas Carol

From Stories of the Christian Hymns by Nelen Salenr Rizk

`O Little Town of Bethlehem'

Phillips Brooks, 1835 – 1893
The dramatic birth of this popular Christmas hymn was as sudden as the announcement of the angelic host, concerning the birth of Christ, to the shepherds in the fields outside Bethlehem. The seeds of the hymn were sown in 1865 when on Christmas Eve in Bethlehem, Phillips Brooks, noted Episcopal Bishop, attended services in the ancient basilica claimed to have been built by Emperor Constantine in the 4`h century. He was a young minister, at the time, and the beauty of the simple service made a permanent impression on his heart. Three years later, while rector of Holy Trinity Church, Philadelphia, at the request of the children of the Church School, Phillips Brooks wrote a new Christmas song. His trip to the Holy Land came back to mind vividly and he penned these beautiful words: 0 Little Town of Bethlehem

How still we see thee lie;

The thought of the little town of Bethlehem was so strong in his mind, that Brooks completed the entire hymn in one evening. The next day when Lewis Redner, Organist and Church School Superintendent, came into his study, Phillips Brooks gave him the poem and asked if he could write some music for it so that it could be sung during the Christmas season. Redner waited for inspiration, but none came.
 On the night before Christmas, he woke up suddenly, in the middle of the night, the melody of the song ringing in his ears like happy bells. Seizing the nearest piece of paper he wrote down the music that was so clear in his mind, and went back to sleep. In the morning he harmonized the melody, and that same day the little children of Holy Trinity Church sang for the first time one of the most loved Christmas Carols.

FROM THE ROLL-KEEPER

DEATHS

Mr.
J.M.
Williamson
187 Finnart St.



4


Mr.
T.
Orr

3 Sir Michael Place


18


Mrs.
M.
McInnes
F2/1, 5 James Watt Way

19


Mrs.
M.
MacDonald
Balclutha Nursing Hm

22


Mrs.
B.
McDonald
Merino Ct. Nursing Home

22


CHANGES  of  ADDRESS

Mrs.
     M. 
Trainer
     F22, St. Margaret’s Ct.

D13 from D10


Mr. & Mrs. I.
Stewart     10 Pembroke Rd.


stays D12

IN ORDER TO KEEP THE CHURCH RECORDS UP TO DATE, IT WOULD BE GREATLY APPRECIATED IF ANY MEMBER WHO IS MOVING INFORMS THEIR ELDER, THE SESSION CLERK, OR THE ROLL KEEPER OF THEIR NEW ADDRESS.






WELCOME  to the Christmas magazine.   Yes Christmas that’s right, and yes it is a bit early, but after your elder’s visit it will soon be communion on 3rd December and of course we all know the month of December just flies in,  with so many things to do, in preparation for Christmas.  There’s the Christmas cards, Christmas Tree, gift list, planning food and all the shopping. It should be fun, we should enjoy it.  Maybe we should all try to make things less hectic and enjoy our preparation for Christmas.





In the Church Calendar, we will soon be in Advent and on our journey in preparation for the celebration of the birth of Jesus, somehow our Christian journey does seems less hectic, and yes that is what Christmas is all about.  Let’s hope we all enjoy our Advent journey and our preparation remembering to keep Christ in our Christmas.





Good Wishes for a Happy Christmas when it comes and for health and happiness in 2011 from all the Magazine Committee.





Material for next Magazine is due by middle January, information to Joe Craig or Cath. Barbour at  cathbarbour@btconnect.com





Joe Craig or Cath Barbour at  cathbarbour@btconnect.com
























































The next Magazine material  is due 15th August..


Material to either Cath Barbour or Joe Craig or e-mail Cath at


� HYPERLINK "mailto:cathbarbour@btconnect.com" ��cathbarbour@btconnect.com�.                                                                     The Magazine Team
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